
HEACHAM INFANT AND JUNIOR, SNETTISHAM PRIMARY CORONAVIRUS (COVID-19) 

UPDATE SATURDAY 21st MARCH 2020 

 

 
 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

The Local Authority has issued further guidance based on the latest government advice. The key 

message is that in-school provision is only for those families who really cannot keep their 

children at home. 

 

If you are a critical worker or have a vulnerable child and need childcare at school, please can 

you confirm that you wish to take up a place for your child/ren, by emailing 

head@heachaminfant.norfolk.sch.uk before 6pm on Sunday evening with the header “Critical 

Childcare”. The provision is available at Heacham Infant and Nursery site. 

 

However, schools are facing significant staff shortages which are likely to get worse, and any 

places that we have offered for critical childcare will be subject to further and amendments 

prioritisation by Wednesday, according to staffing ratio.  We will be dramatically reducing the 

amount of staff that we have in school at one time and also cancelling all breakfast and after 

school clubs.  Arrive at your child’s school at 8:45am. Our Mini bus will make sure children 

come back to their own school by 3pm.  

 

The government have made it clear that the intention is to reduce numbers of children and staff 

in schools to the absolute minimum. To that end, if you have been defined as a critical worker or 

your child is vulnerable, and you only need to send your child in for a specific day then do so – 

this is contrary to what we have said previously but we need to keep child numbers down as much 

as possible to reduce the potential spread. 

 

The Local Authority advice is also that schools should only remain open if they can do so safely 

– if not, they should close. Currently we have enough staff to remain open to care for those 

children where parents have indicated child care is a necessity. We will be looking closely at the 

key worker criteria next week and may have to take some hard decisions regarding spaces. 

Priority will be given according to strict Local Authority approved criteria. 

 

If you are a critical worker or have a vulnerable child and need childcare at school, please can 

you confirm that you wish to take up a place for your child/ren, by emailing 

head@heachaminfant.norfolk.sch.uk before 6pm on Sunday evening with the header “Critical 

Childcare”. 
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I will take a decision about how best we continue this offer on a day by day basis bearing in mind 

the rapidly changing situation and staffing numbers. We hope that keeping childcare going on our 

site remains viable and will keep going for as long as we can keep your children safe. 

 

In summary: 

 

 If you are a critical worker or have a vulnerable child and you have no other option but to 

send your child to school, you should but only on the days that you need to 

 Breakfast Club and all after school clubs are cancelled 

 Be at your child’s school for 8:45am and close at 3:00pm – provision is at Heacham Infant 

but we are transporting them 

 There will be a dramatically reduced number of staff in the building  

 We will be reviewing the critical worker list during the week 

 Critical worker or parents of vulnerable children who are coming to school need to email 

head@heachaminfant.norfolk.sch.uk before 6pm on Sunday 22nd March 2020 

 

 

These are most challenging times; however, we must work together to reduce the infection rate 

of the Coronavirus in order that we can safely return to the position we were in before it affected 

all sections of society. 

 

We will continue to keep you informed. 

 

Take care, 

 

Ms Louise Jackson 

Executive Headteacher 
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